
sep 23

 the fullness of time

"but when the fullness of the time had come, God sent 
forth His Son" gal 4:4 

God is about ready to send forth His Son for a second 
time.  the first time they did not recognize the time 
of their "visitation."  the second time it will be 
unmistakable.  His coming will split the mount of 
olives in two and every eye shall see Him.

He will not be coming this time as a lamb for the 
slaughter.  He will come as King of kings and Lord of 
lords.  that time is almost here.  just as there will 
be a fulfillment of time, there will be a fulfillment 
of all that was spoken in His word, by the Word.

He is coming with judgment on all those who have 
rejected His saving grace.  the thing they greatly fear 
will most certainly come upon them.  that death is not 
nothingness - there is a hereafter and a recompense for 
actions.  that there really is a sovereign Being who 
created all - it did not just all evolve.  the world 
talks of equity.  equity will finally be achieved in 
giving each one their due.

"when i was a child, i spoke as a child, i understood 
as a child, i thought as a child; but when i became a 
man, i put away childish things." 1 cor 13:11  i know 
paul uses the vernacular of "man" when speaking these 
words, but they are applicable to both sexes (and there 
are only two and God decides which, not people).  the 



delusion and confusion gripping the world today is ripe 
for judgment.

where is your understanding in these things - in Godly 
things?  do you still play the child and participate in 
child-like things or have you put them away and grown 
into maturity?  is there fruit maturing now in your 
life?  are you able to speak Godly wisdom if one comes 
seeking at your door?  "and do this, knowing the time, 
that now it is high time to awake out of sleep; for now 
our salvation is nearer than when we first believed." 
rom 13:11

awake to the ripening of the fruit.  awake to the 
season we are in.  awake to the fullness of time.  "the 
grass withers, the flower fades, but the word of our 
God stands forever." isa 40:8  "behold, now is the 
accepted time; behold, now is the day of salvation." 2 
cor 6:2

"but solid food belongs to those who are of full age, 
that is, those who by reason of use have their senses 
exercised to discern both good and evil." heb 5:14  
have you feeding on solid food yet or are you still on 
baby food?  "the night is far spent, the day is at 
hand." rom 13:12

there is a fullness of time.  it may not come when we 
think it should or in the way we think it should, but 
surely it comes.  and i might add, it's coming for each 
of us.  it will most likely come as a "suddenly," 
catching many unaware.  "do not be deceived, God is not 
mocked; for whatever a man sows, that he will also 
reap." gal 6:7



the fullness of this time - this age - is quickly 
coming.  "look to the rock from which you were hewn, 
and to the hole of the pit from which you were dug." is 
51:1  let us lay aside all those childish things and 
look to the joy set before us.  He is coming for those 
who are ready.  those who are looking.  those who 
desire Him above all else.  even so, come quickly Lord 
Jesus.

bathe yourself in expectancy - especially in the season 
we are in.  "examine yourselves as to whether you are 
in the faith.  test yourselves.  do you not know 
yourselves, that Jesus Christ is in you? — unless 
indeed you are disqualified." 2 cor 13:5  we should do 
this every time we receive communion - how much less if 
we take this time seriously.

i know many, even most reading these dailies, have a 
firm foundation and i am in a way, "preaching to the 
choir."  i just don't want anyone to be caught unaware.  
get as close to Jesus as you can and cling as tightly 
as you can.  and think as i do always - today could be 
THE day.  maranatha!


